
 
 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (CURZON STREET 
AREA, NETHERFIELD – VARIOUS LOCATIONS) (PROHIBITION OF 

WAITING) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2023 (7252) 
 

 
STATEMENT OF REASONS 

 
Via East Midlands Ltd, is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to 
deliver highway services in Nottinghamshire. Concerns have been raised about 
obstructive parking at these junctions of Curzon Street, Dunstan Street, Asper 
Street and Cross Street, Netherfield. This reduces visibility and access for drivers 
and pedestrians using these junctions.  
 
To help alleviate these problems ‘No Waiting at Any Time’ restrictions (Double 
Yellow Lines) have been introduced around the junctions as shown on drawing 
number H/JA/3887/01. 
 
Since the original advert, the double yellow lines that were originally proposed on 
the north-east side of the junction between Cross Street and Curzon Street have 
been reduced from 10 metres to 5 metres. This is to maintain access for a disabled 
resident who has a bay outside their house.  


